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HILL ELEMENTARY CHOIR HANDBOOK
Welcome Hill Musician!  The following information is provided to help us all work together to produce excellence in the Hill Honor Choir.  Please take time to read it carefully, then send the attached participation form back to Mrs. Herb – SIGNED by both the student and parent.

REHEARSALS


Rehearsals will be on Tuesdays from 3:10pm – 4:10pm.  Students should report directly to Portable E1 after school.  Afternoon Safety Patrol members are asked to be in attendance no later than 3:15pm.  It is essential that every choir member attend all rehearsals and be punctual.  For dismissal, please make arrangements to pick up your children at the picnic tables by the 5th Grade Commons.  Students are not allowed to be waiting outside unsupervised at any time.  Students who are not picked up promptly will lose their privilege to participate in the choir.
ATTENDANCE/TARDY POLICY


We depend on everyone to attend ALL rehearsals.  Please avoid scheduling appointments (doctor, dentist, etc.) on Tuesdays, if possible.  If you are ill and miss school, you are excused from choir and should stay home and get well!  A note or email stating the nature of a planned absence BEFORE it occurs is appreciated.  

A schedule of rehearsals and events for this semester is attached.  The schedule will also be posted on the Hill Music Website:  www.hillmusic.weebly.com
Go to the 5th Grade Choir page.  You may also email Mrs. Herb at michelle.herb@austinisd.org
BEHAVIOR EXPECTATIONS

Choir members are expected to have good citizenship at ALL times; during the school day, during rehearsals and during performances.  We will follow the Hill Agreements, as well as specific choral rehearsal procedures.  Failure to follow these agreements will result in dismissal from the choir.

RESPONSIBILITY

Choir members are expected to turn in all necessary forms/permission slips, etc. on time.  There is a designated box in the music room for all choir related papers and information.  Please DO NOT turn in choir forms to homeroom teachers!  Choir members are also expected to wear the appropriate uniform for all choir performances.  Choir “business” should be taken care of outside of your daily music time, preferably before or after school.  I can be reached by email at michelle.herb@austinisd.org
You can also check the 5TH GRADE CHOIR PAGE at my website www.hillmusic.weebly.com
UNIFORM

The uniform consists of a Hill Choir t-shirt and blue jeans (or dark pants) and sneakers (close-toed shoes – NO crocs, please).  If your child needs a t-shirt, indicate this on the form attached.  Once we know how many t-shirts to order, we will send a form home with price information (approx.. $10.00).

FINANCIAL NEED


We try to keep the costs of participating in the choir to a minimum.  We do ask each singer to have a choir t-shirt and acquire the uniform pieces listed above.  A minimal fee will also be collected from each participant to go towards our end-of-season party in December.  Parents are also invited to donate snacks and other “goods” as needed throughout the semester.  Our wonderful PTA provides funds every year as well for printed music and other program costs.  Please inquire if you have special financial needs or concerns.

I am looking forward to a WONDERFUL semester of singing!    Mrs. Herb

Michelle Herb  **   michelle.herb@austinisd.org  **  841-8087 **  www.hillmusic.weebly.com
